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EUGENE WATER & ELECTRIC BOARD 
REGULAR SESSION 

January 5, 2021 
5:30 P.M. 

 
 
Commissioners may pose questions to staff prior to the scheduled board meeting.    
To view Commissioners’ pre-meeting questions and staff responses, visit 
http://www.eweb.org/about-us/board-of-commissioners/2021board-agendas-and-
minutes. 
 
Commissioners Present: Mindy Schlossberg, President; John Brown, Vice President; 
John Barofsky, Sonya Carlson, Matt McRae, Commissioners 
 
Others Present: Frank Lawson, General Manager; Beth Forrest, City of Eugene City 
Manager's Office 
 
President Schlossberg called the Regular Session to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Agenda Check 
There were no changes or additions to the agenda. 
 
Oath of Office for Commissioners Barofsky, Carlson, and McRae 
Ms. Forrest swore in Matt McRae, John Barofsky, and Sonya Carlson as members of 
the EWEB Board of Commissioners.  
 
Items from Board Members & General Manager 
Vice President Brown mentioned a two-year study looking at deenergizing Cougar Dam, 
Detroit Dam, and one other dam in the Willamette basin; he wondered how that would 
affect resource adequacy. Vice President Brown announced EWEB had recently put in 
a new substation at Holden Creek, resulting in a vacating of approximately 16 miles of 
Right-of-Way, and he wondered what the plans for that vacation were. He also asked 
about the status of the acquisition and new substation on 52nd Street in Springfield.  
 
Commissioner Barofsky thanked EWEB staff for the orientation (including many facilities 
tours), they offered him and the other new Commissioner, Commissioner McRae. 
 
President Schlossberg said she hoped there would be an opportunity for a Board retreat 
soon. She said she had met with the President and President-Elect of the Springfield 
Utility Board (SUB), and that the meetings between EWEB and SUB leadership would 
continue. 
 
Mr. Lawson reported that EWEB’s disconnect orders and 30-60-day payment aging 
numbers had returned to pre-COVID levels. He also announced the utility fully 
subscribed its EWEB Customer Care assistance (ECC) applications for the first time in 

http://www.eweb.org/about-us/board-of-commissioners/2019-board-agendas-and-minutes
http://www.eweb.org/about-us/board-of-commissioners/2019-board-agendas-and-minutes
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many months. Mr. Lawson said there were approximately 580 ratepayers currently 
taking advantage of ECC. 
 
Public Input 
Jim Neu, of Eugene suggested the following goals for EWEB in 2021: Decarbonization 
(by divesting from corporations contributing to carbon with their projects), rooftop 
community solar and wind energy should be added to EWEB’s energy sourcing, an 
analysis of EWEB’s net metering policy for domestically-generated energy, and that net 
metering should be changed from monthly to annually, and an increase in 
communications between EWEB and the City of Eugene. 
 
Sandra Bishop, of Eugene, addressed the Board concerning the E. 40th  reservoir 
project. She asked the Board (with its new members) focus on proper placement of the 
first tank of said project. Ms. Bishop suggested the first reservoir tank be located slightly 
west of the original site for that tank. 
 
Stephen Anderson, of Eugene, addressed the Board concerning the E. 40th  reservoir 
project. He asserted the EWEB Board should get more involved in the siting of the 
project as to protect the old growth woodland on the property. Mr. Anderson said EWEB 
should utilize site two for the first tank. He said that EWEB Commissioners should do a 
site walkabout, to ensure the best course of action, which the community believes is the 
original tank two site being utilized for the first tank. 
 
Joe Harwood for Jenny Bennett of Eugene, and representing Summit Bank, thanked 
the EWEB Board for voting to keep some of EWEB’s deposited monies in Summit 
Bank—a local financial institution. 
 
Commissioner Carlson asserted she would be personally supportive of EWEB investing 
more in local banks, if and when possible. She offered she had walked through the E. 
40th Reservoir site with other commissioners and staff, and she fully trusts staff were 
doing all they could to make the best decisions possible, considering environmental and 
customer impacts.  
 
Vice President Brown agreed with Commissioner Carlson re: the E. 40th  reservoir site; 
he said that community/ratepayer input was of extreme importance to him, and he 
pledged to listen to all voices before making a decision on the matter. Vice President 
Brown added that he appreciated the gravity of the decisions that would have to be 
made concerning this site, but EWEB engineers and designers were top-notch, and he 
said he had never been associated with an entity that cares more about the 
environment than EWEB. 
 
Commissioner Barofsky offered that he, and Commissioner McRae had visited the site 
of the E. 40th reservoir project. He said staff assured him they were doing everything 
they could to adhere to the South Hills Study, although they were not bound by said 
Study. 
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Commissioner McRae said he looked forward to learning all that he could on the E. 40th  
reservoir project. 
 
President Schlossberg wondered if it were possible to get a list of opportunities EWEB 
could take advantage of to switch monies from large corporate banks to more local 
financial institutions. On the E. 40th reservoir project, she offered the utility would have 
to make decisions that would not be popular with everyone, but she had faith in EWEB 
staff to explore all possibilities and best practices surrounding the project.  
 
Mr. Lawson said there was a limit to how much funds could be invested in local banks, 
and that EWEB was at the maximum allotment for local banking. He said that separately 
there would be an opportunity in 2022 to take another look at EWEB’s large scale, full-
service banking.  Part of an RFP process is to look at environmental attributes of the 
financial institutions.  
 
Mr. Lawson clarified that EWEB staff was trying to reduce the environmental impact of 
the E. 40th water storage project. The final ecological study and geotechnical report is 
expected in the first quarter and the final design layout is planned for Q2, and he said, 
at this point, it was a bit premature to start counting the number of trees which would be 
removed.  
 
Approval of Consent Calendar - A  
MINUTES AND ROUTINE CONTRACTS 
 
MINUTES 
1 a.  December 1, 2020 Executive Session 
1 b.  December 1, 2020 Regular Session 
 
CONTRACTS 
2.  AB Utility Contractors, Inc. - for concrete removal and replacement services 
(Group A - Most frequently needed services). $520,000 (over 5 years) based on formal 
invitation to bid. 
 
3.  Lakeside Industries - for polymer cold mix asphalt. $255,000 (over five years) 
based on formal invitation to bid. 
 
4.   Pacific Excavation - for concrete removal and replacement services (Group B - 
Large projects).  $192,000 (over five years) based on formal invitation to bid. 
 
5.   Sure Power Consulting LLC, Make It Happen LLC, and Milestone Utility 
Services - for as-needed project management and business analyst services. 
$1,000,000 (between three contracts over 5 years) based on formal Request for 
Proposals (RFP). 
 
Vice President Brown moved to approve Consent Calendar - A. The motion 
passed unanimously 5:0. 
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Approval of Consent Calendar - B 
NON-ROUTINE CONTRACTS AND OTHER CONSENT ITEMS 
 
CONTRACTS 
6.  Landmark Ford and Northside Ford Truck Sales - for the purchase of 2021 light 
duty vehicles.  $507,000 based on cooperative contracts. 
 
RESOLUTIONS 
7.   Resolution No. 2101 - Annual Appointment of Supplemental Retirement Plan 
Committee. 
 
OTHER 
8.   Ratification of Board Appointed Consultants 
 
Vice President Brown moved to approve Consent Calendar - B. The motion 
passed unanimously 5:0. 
 
Items Removed from the Consent Calendar 
There were no items removed from the Consent Calendar. 
 
2021 Election of Officers  
Commissioner Carlson moved to nominate Mindy Schlossberg as EWEB Board 
President, and John Brown as EWEB Board Vice President. The motion passed 
unanimously 5:0. 
 
2021 Appointment of Board Liaison Assignments & Committees 
President Schlossberg said the current EWEB representative on the Lane Council of 
Governments (LCOG) was Commissioner Carlson. 
Commissioner Carlson offered she was interested in continuing in that role if no one 
else was interested. 
Commissioner Barofsky said he was interested in being the alternate for that 
assignment. 
 
President Schlossberg asked if anyone was interested in representing EWEB on the 
McKenzie Watershed Council (MWC). 
Commissioner Barofsky expressed interest in that assignment. 
 
President Schlossberg said the current EWEB representative on the Other Post-
Employment Benefits (OPEB) assignment, was Vice President Brown. 
Vice President Brown offered he was interested in continuing in that role. 
 
President Schlossberg asked if anyone was interested in the NorthWest Public Power 
Association (NWPPA) assignment that former EWEB Commissioner Dick Helgeson was 
on. 
No one was interested in the assignment. President Schlossberg said the Board would 
revisit this issue in 2022. 
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President Schlossberg said the current EWEB representative with SUB was Vice 
President Brown. 
Vice President Brown offered he was interested in continuing in that role. 
 
President Schlossberg asked if anyone was interested in the Lane Electric Co-Op 
assignment. 
President Schlossberg offered she was interested in the Lane Electric Co-Op 
assignment. 
 
President Schlossberg asked if anyone was interested in the City of Eugene (climate 
matters) assignment. 
Commissioner McRae said he was interested in joining President Schlossberg in that 
assignment. 
 
Vice President Brown moved to adopt the Board Liaison assignments as per the 
previous discussion. The motion passed unanimously 5:0.  
 
Break 
President Schlossberg called for a five-minute break at 6:36 p.m. She reconvened the 
meeting at 6:41 p.m. 
 
2021 Organizational Goals and Performance Measures 
Mr. Lawson offered the Board a report and Power Point presentation on 2021 
organizational goals and performance measures. 
 
Commissioner Barofsky offered it would be more helpful for him in the future, if there 
were dates placed next to the main ideas of the report. He added that he believed it 
would be a good idea to add how COVID and the restrictions due to it, was affecting the 
utility. 
 
Mr. Lawson pointed out there were milestones for the objectives discussed (some of 
them are Q1, Q2, etc.), and at the Board’s behest, he would share those milestones 
with the Board before the next Board meeting. 
 
Vice President Brown asked about Goal #4. He wondered, since the things listed in 
Goal #4 were potentially very expensive projects, if there would be an economic 
analysis on the ratepayer impact for them. 
 
Mr. Lawson said an economic impact analysis of any of the aforementioned projects 
would be a part of any decision-making before the fact. 
 
Commissioner Carlson asked where projects such as water storage and the 
headquarters building fit into the organizational goals. 
 
Mr. Lawson replied those projects were reflected in Goal #1, which dealt with the day-
to-day operational performance of the utility. 
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Commissioner McRae spoke to the time-sensitive nature of wildfire mitigation, and how 
important it was to address it before wildfire season begins again in 2021. He also 
suggested Work Sessions or equivalents in order that the Board might better digest the 
dense material it is called upon to digest, 
 
President Schlossberg agreed with Commissioner McRae’s sentiment about Work 
Sessions. 
 
Commissioner Barofsky moved to approve the 2021 organizational goals as 
presented, with the expectation of at least quarterly status updates presented to 
the Board. The motion passed unanimously 5:0. 
 
Correspondence & Board Agendas 
Mr. Lawson offered the Board a report on correspondence and Board agendas. 
 
Vice President Brown asked Mr. Lawson if the language in this month’s 
correspondence, Proposed Revision to Board Policy GP8 Meetings & Executive 
Sessions, could be tightened up surrounding who the Board President could invite to 
Executive Session. 
 
Mr. Lawson said it could, and he would see to it. 
 
Board Wrap-Up 
Commissioner Barofsky thanked everyone for the opportunity to sit on the EWEB Board 
of Commissioners, and he paid homage to the former EWEB Commissioners, Dick 
Helgeson and Steve Mital. 
 
Commissioner McRae also appreciated the former Commissioners Mital and Helgeson. 
He thanked EWEB staff and other Commissioners for making the dense material of the 
meeting accessible and digestible. 
 
President Schlossberg adjourned the meeting at 7:36 p.m. 
 
 
 
Recorded by Rodney Cimburke 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________  ___________________________________ 
 Assistant Secretary                                       President 
 


